RESOLUTION OF THE
TUSCALOOSA COUNTY ROAD IMPROVEMENT COMISSION

RESOLUTION NO. 19-006
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING EXPENDITURE OF $150,000 TO THE
ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR
PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING COSTS ON INTERSECTION
IMPROVEMENTS ON SR-69 SOUTH

WHEREAS, the Tuscaloosa County Road Improvement Commission
(TCRIC) has entered into a funding agreement with the State of Alabama
Department of Transportation (ALDOT) that allows for certain reimbursements by
and between these parties; and

WHEREAS, ALDOT has requested $150,000 in preliminary engineering
costs for one (1) priority project with intersection improvements on SR-69 South
south of Skyland Boulevard, approved by the TCRIC at Res. 19-002 (see request
attached hereto as Exhibit A); and

WHEREAS, ALDOT anticipates incurring the costs as part of its Fiscal Year
2019 operational costs and expenditures; and

WHEREAS, TCRIC has expended $0 of the $1,750,000 currently authorized
by the TCRIC budget for the above-described project.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Tuscaloosa County Road

Improvement Commission, that $150,000 be paid to the Alabama Department of



Transportation to fund preliminary engineering costs for intersection improvements

south of Skyland Boulevard on SR-69 South.

A CH- =t
RESOLVED AND DONE this 5\6 day of H/!orv\a/lfuo\ﬂ,zmg

Tuscaloosa County Road Improvement Commission

Ml A,

Walt Maddox, Chair




EXHIBIT A

to TCRIC Res. 19-006



ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

WEST CENTRAL REGION
OFFICE OF THE REGION ENGINEER
204 Marina Drive
P. O. Box 70070, Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35406
Telephone: 205-553-7030
Kay Ivey Fax: 205-556-0900 John R. Cooper
Governor Transportation Director

February 20, 2019

Honorable Walter Maddox
TCRIC Chairman

P.O. Box 2906
Tuscaloosa, AL 35403

RE:  Project Number TRC-STPAA-0069( )
Addition of Right turn lanes on AL-69 South
Tuscaloosa County

Dear Mayor Maddox,

The Alabama Department of Transportation West Central Region Office requests that the
Tuscaloosa County Road Improvement Commission participate in funding the preliminary
engineering for the addition of right turn lanes on AL-69 South in Tuscaloosa County. We
estimate the preliminary engineering to be $150.,000.

We appreciate your consideration in funding this request. If you have questions or need
additional information, please contact this office.

Sincerely,

S o -

James D. Brown, P.E.
West Central Region Engineer

JDB/sbd

cc: File





